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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1089-A
COMMITTEE:  Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, the New York city building code and the New York city mechanical code, in relation to cabling for certain building systems and fuel-oil storage in flood-prone areas.
	SPONSOR(S): González, Chin, Comrie, James, Koo, Lander, Mendez, Richards, Rose and Gennaro


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  
Proposed Int. No. 1089-A would extend the permissible length of certain optical fiber cabling in buildings located in flood-prone areas. The bill would also allow buildings in flood-prone areas to store additional fuel-oil on the lowest story having its floor above expected flood levels.

The proposed legislation would amend the administrative code by adding sections regarding areas of special flood hazard and shaded X-Zones and new city-specific amendments to the National Electrical Code pertaining to conductive and nonconductive cables and two exceptions for cabling in special flood hazard zones and X-Zones.

The proposed legislation would also amend the building code regarding definitions for “500-Year Flood Elevation” and “Shaded X-Zones,” minimum requirements for developments located in special flood hazard and shaded X-Zones, determination of 500-year flood elevations, additional fuel storage capacity additional requirements when fuel-oil storage capacity exceeds the maximum quantity and conformance of the mechanical code with the building code. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This legislation shall take effect immediately upon enactment. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	
	Effective FY14
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY15
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY15

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net 
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  The legislation would have no impact on revenues.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The legislation would have no impact on expenditures for the City. If any expenses are incurred due to the proposed building requirements they will be born on the building owner. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  N/A
[bookmark: _GoBack]SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		New York City Council Finance Division
										
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Amy Stokes, Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:		Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
					Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on June 24, 2013 as Proposed Intro. 1089 and was referred to the Committees on Housing and Buildings. A joint hearing was held by the Committees on Housing and Buildings, Environmental Protection, Parks and Recreation, Transportation, and Waterfronts on June 27, 2013 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 1089-A will be heard by the Committee on Housing and Buildings on October 30, 2013. Following a successful Committee vote, the Full Council will vote on Proposed Int. 1089-A on October 30, 2013.  
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